Dear Mr Secretary,

I am completely opposed to the Senate Inquiry into an Australian Republic. I would like it formally recorded that I do not agree with any change to our existing Constitution and I object to the fact that the inquiry assumes that the majority of Australians support a change to the Constitution.  The inquiry completely ignores the possibility of remaining with our present political system.

To have an inquiry into "The most appropriate process for moving towards the establishment of an Australian republic." is ridiculous when the idea was already voted down in a referendum.  Politicians are supposed to serve the people, not work in spite of them.

Furthermore I am totally opposed to any plebiscite being held, this would simply cost money and achieve nothing beyond perhaps justifying the causes of those who frame the question as they desire.

Our parliamentary system is fine as it is and the old adage "If it ain't broke don't fix it" certainly applies here.  As a Christian I support the Biblically based parliamentary system presently in existence and can testify that those seeking to engender an Australian republic almost certainly do not truly know what they are doing, nor the effects it will produce.

Yours Sincerely,

John Fletcher

Belconnen ACT
